
 

 

May 22, 2020 

 

To: Local Presidents  
Regional Directors/Representatives   
National Executive Board 
 

From:   Paul Hogrogian, National President 
              Michael Hora, National Secretary-Treasurer 
              Teresa Harmon, Manager, Contract Administration 

 

Re: Extension of Various COVID Related Memoranda  

Please find an enclosed copy of the MOUs that are being extended through July 17, 2020. 

The following are the memoranda being extended: 

1. MOU – Temporary Expanded Sick Leave for Dependent Care During COVID – 19 
2. MOU – Temporary Additional Leave for MHAs This extension provides the Mail Handler Assistants (MHAs) the 

opportunity to utilize the 80 hours of paid leave provided in the original MOU, it does not provide an additional 
80 hours. 

3. MOU – Temporary Exception Period – COVID – 19 

The Liberal Changes of Schedule & Leave letter dated March 23 2020 has also been extended through July 17, 2020. 

If you have any questions, please contact the National Contract Administrative Department. 



MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN THE 

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 
AND THE 

NATIONAL POSTAL MAIL HANDLERS UNION, A DIVISION OF LIUNA, AFL-CIO 

The following Memoranda of Understanding between the United States Postal Service and the 
National Postal Mail Handlers Union have been extended through July 17, 2020. The parties 
agree to meet and discuss these Memoranda of Understanding prior to July 17 to determine 
whether or not further extension is appropriate. 

• Re: Temporary Expanded Sick Leave for Dependent Care During COVID-19 
• Re: Temporary Exception Period COVID-19 
• Re: Temporary Additional Paid Leave for MHAs 

Doug A. Tulino 
Vice President, Labor Relations 
United States Postal Service 

Date: ______ _ 

Qi 
Paul V. Hogrogian 
President 
National Postal Mail Handlers Union, 

A Division of LIUNA, AFL-CIO 

~- ~, ~ 101-0 Date:_,) _____ _ 5-21-2020
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